Department of Energy and Climate Change 3 Whitehall Place London SW1A 2AW

Our ref: TO2010/03480DM

22 September 2010

Dr Gerry Wolff PhD CEng 18 Penlon Menai Bridge Anglesey LL59 5LR.

Dear Dr Wolff,

Thank you for your further letter dated 22 July to Chris Huhne about nuclear subsidies. Your letter has been passed to the DECC Correspondence Unit and I have been asked to reply, I apologise for the lengthy delay.

The Government is committed to removing unnecessary obstacles to investment in new nuclear power, alongside other forms of low-carbon generation. As the Coalition Agreement makes clear, however, there will be no public subsidy for new nuclear power.

The Government does not consider that the areas you have raised constitute a subsidy for new nuclear power, for the reasons set out below:

Limitations on liabilities

The Government recognises the importance of ensuring adequate and fair compensation in the unlikely event of a nuclear accident. And it believes the best way to secure this is through the UK's participation in the Paris Convention on nuclear third party liability and the Brussels Supplementary Convention. The Government does not therefore intend to withdraw from these Conventions.

The Conventions establish an internationally agreed framework for compensating victims of a nuclear incident. The Government will continue to follow the principles established in that framework. It is clear that, although the Conventions permit the limitation of operator liability, they also impose on operators more onerous obligations regarding the provision of compensation than those to which operators would be subject under the ordinary law. In addition, operators are required to meet the exacting safety standards of the regulatory authorities to prevent an accident occurring in the first place.

The Government is committed to implementing into UK law the changes that were made to the Conventions in 2004. These changes upgrade the existing regime and are intended to ensure that, in the event of a nuclear incident, an increased amount of compensation will be available to a larger number of victims in respect of a broader range of damage including damage related to the environment. The Government is in the process of introducing these changes into the Nuclear Installations Act 1965 and intends to issue a public consultation on this later this year.

In terms of the suggestion that victims outside the UK should be able to make claims, the Conventions have always allowed victims of other Paris Convention countries to make claims. The revised Conventions of 2004 go even further and extend the geographical scope to cover claims for damage

incurred in non-Convention countries with no nuclear installations and those with reciprocal arrangements.

Underwriting of commercial risk

As is the case with all nationally significant industries, the Government would need to consider the wider public interest case for intervention if a new nuclear power station operator should fail - although there is no indication that this would be necessary for any of the companies currently planning to invest in new nuclear in the UK.

Protection against terrorist attack

Under the Nuclear Industries Security Regulations 2003, the civil nuclear industry is required to have in place a range of security measures (including physical measures, armed policing on sites where this is required, measures to protect nuclear material while it is being transported, information and IT security, and vetting of staff). The civil nuclear industry pays for these measures.

There are, however, some security threats that the civil nuclear industry cannot be expected to protect against, especially where a national response is needed. In these instances, the civil nuclear industry would receive protection from terrorist attack by UK security forces - in the same way as other businesses and citizens.

Under the Paris and Brussels Conventions on nuclear third party liability operators are liable for damage caused by radioactive releases as a result of a terrorist attack and they are required to put in place insurance or other financial security to cover this liability.

Costs of decommissioning, waste management and waste disposal

Under powers in the Energy Act 2008, the Government is putting in place a framework to ensure that new nuclear operators have arrangements in place to meet the full costs of decommissioning and their full share of waste management costs. This framework will ensure that funds put aside by operators for these purposes are available even in the event of the insolvency of the operator.

The Nuclear Liabilities Financing Assurance Board is an independent expert body that has been set up specifically to advise the Secretary of State on the adequacy of new nuclear operators' Funded Decommissioning Programmes, which must be approved before construction can begin.

The Government's policy is that the price paid by operators of new nuclear power stations for the disposal of their higher activity radioactive wastes should be sufficient to meet their full share of waste disposal costs. The precise details of this scheme are still under consideration.

Institutional support

Whilst the Government supports a range of organizations involved in the nuclear sector more broadly, this does not involve the provision of public subsidy to potential operators of new nuclear power stations.

The Office for Nuclear Development (OND) in the of Energy and Climate Change (DECC) is taking forward a programme of facilitative actions to remove any unnecessary obstacles to investment in new nuclear power. This work is focused on the regulatory and planning framework. OND is mirrored

in DECC by the Office for on Renewable Energy Deployment and the Office of Carbon Capture and Storage.

Consistent with its broader industrial policy, the Government believes it is important to continue to support wider activity which enables supply chain and skills development in the nuclear sector. Within Government this work is carried out by the OND in close partnership with the Department for Business, Innovation and Skills, and has included providing financial support to initiatives such as the Nuclear Advanced Manufacturing Research Centre and the strengthening of the Manufacturing Advisory Service, to ensure that the widest set of UK companies is able to benefit from any expansion in the industry in the UK and globally.

The National Nuclear Laboratory undertakes contract research for which sponsors are willing to pay. Its main work is currently research into decommissioning under contract to the Nuclear Decommissioning Authority. The Nuclear Legacy Advisory Forum is a local Government group, funded by local authorities who have an interest in nuclear legacy issues and want to be better informed and have a voice at a national level. None of the activities of these organisations could be considered as Government subsidy to potential operators of new nuclear power stations.

The Government will also continue to meet its international commitments and obligations in the nuclear sector. This includes its subscription as one of 151 Member States to the International Atomic Energy Agency, which promotes the safe use of nuclear technology, including medical and environmental uses and safeguards and safety activities, including inspections.

Operators pay for the independent assessments into the safety, security and environmental aspects of new nuclear power stations that they receive from the Health and Safety Executive (including the Nuclear Installations Inspectorate, UK Safeguards Office and Office for Civil Nuclear Security) and the Environment Agency, including Generic Design Assessment and site-specific permits. Operators also pay for the advice they have commissioned from the Nuclear Decommissioning Authority regarding disposability of spent fuel from new reactors.

The Government will continue to provide funding to the Nuclear Decommissioning Authority to ensure the efficient and effective clean-up of the UK's CIVil, public-sector legacy nuclear facilities. To ensure future decommissioning costs are understood from the outset, and fully funded by new operators, the Government is putting in place a framework to ensure that new nuclear operators have arrangements in place to meet the full costs of decommissioning and their full share of waste management costs.

The Nuclear Institute receives no public income. The Institute's income is from individual membership surplus from events and sales of journals and journal advertising and some occasional donations. No public funding is currently allocated directly to support Energus (formerly referred to as the Nuclear Academy).

I hope this is helpful.

Yours sincerely,

Darwin Mcintosh

DECC Correspondence Unit